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During the winter of 1968 and the spring of 1969 S.C. Langston and I made an 
intensive effort to locate nests of the Bald Eagle (Haliaeetus leucocephalus) in the area 
between Georgetown and Beaufort. Most efforts were centered around Murphy's Island 
and the French Quarter Creek area of the upper Cooper River. 

Many abandoned nests were found, some of which were being used by Great Horned 
Owls (Bubo virginianus). Six active nests were located. In addition one known young and 
possibly two were fledged on Cat Island according to Mr. Wilkinson, manager of South 
Island Plantation. At Bulls Island on the Cape Romain National Wildlife Refuge, Bald 
Eagles returned but failed to nest for the first time in many years. 

It is believed that on Middleburg Plantation eggs were incubated in the nest, but for 
the first time in 35 years no young were produced. Four other nests in the French 
Quarter Creek area also failed to produce. 

A new nest on the Wedge Plantation owned by Dr. Dominick was watched closely. 
Long after the eggs should have hatched they were examined and found to be infertile. 

An interesting and new source of food was used by three immature Bald Eagles in the 
Muddy Bay area near Cat Island. For several years the colony of White Ibis (Eudocimus 
albus) on Pumpkinseed Island in this bay has been banded extensively. During the 1967 
season three posts supporting no-trespassing signs were erected to discourage needless 
molestation of the colony. 



On 18 May 1969 a Bald Eagle was found perched on each of the three posts in the 
edge of the White Ibis colony. Two of the eagles appeared to be of the current season's 
hatch and one from the 1968 season. When we began to check the ibis colony it was 
quite evident that a tremendous amount of egg breakage had taken place close to the 
areas where the eagles were securing the young for food. A rough estimate showed that 
nearly 1,500 nests were abandoned. The eagles continued to feed in the colony for 
several more days and were still present on 21 May. It may surprise some to learn that 
instead of reducing the number of White Ibis that fledged, a significant increase in 
nesting success was found by the end of the season. 
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